
Pentecost Sunday 
8th June, 2025 —  Year C  

Dear Parishioners, 
  
The Solemnity Feast of Pentecost celebrates the coming down of the 
Holy Spirit into the world as promised by our Lord and Saviour, Jesus 
Christ, onto all the people gathered in the sealed room.  The Holy 
Spirit manifested its presence in a physical way both as a powerful 
wind and tongues of fire.  The Spirit gifted the people present with 
glossolalia, the phenomenon of speaking in an unknown 
language.  Today’s Feast marks the birth of the Church. 
  
Pentecost this year also marks the beginning of an intensive period 
of Parish activities within the life of our Parish. 
  
Tomorrow, Monday, June 9, will be the final 7:00am Weekday Mass 
in the Corpus Christi Church.  The Monday Mass at Corpus Christi will 
continue but at the later time of 9:00am.  The reason for this 
permanent change is that my day on a Monday, starts often before 
6:30am and continues right through, often uninterrupted until late in 
the evening to 9:00pm or so with Parish meetings and other RCIA 
Sacramental Program duties, and those long hours of duty are having 
an effect on my health.  The first 9:00am Monday Mass will occur on 
June 16.  The change in Mass time also has the benefit of enabling 
the students from St Joseph’s Primary, Nundah, to  be able to attend 
Mass from time-to-time on Mondays and/or Fridays. 
  
Later this week, on Friday evening, there is the presbyteral 
ordinations of Dcns Sean Woods (Sean’s home Parish is this Parish) 
and Sang Duc Dui in the Cathedral of St Stephen’s.  On Saturday 
morning in Corpus Christi Church, there are two baptism 
sessions.  On Saturday afternoon, also in Corpus Christi Church, will 
be a Wedding Mass for Nicholas Leonardi and Shannon 
O’Reilly.  Then that night, Saturday evening, the Corpus Christi 
Church 6:00pm Vigil Mass will serve as the venue for the newly 
ordained priest, Fr Sean Woods’ Thanksgiving Mass. It will be 
followed by a reception for Fr Sean in Nolan Hall.  Then on Sunday, 
particularly during the 7:30am Mass at Holy Trinity Church, the 
Parish will celebrate that church’s Patronal Feast Day, The Most Holy 
Trinity.  I’ll provide a little more about the particularities of this 
celebration a little later. 
  
Then, moving into the following week, the Parish will celebrate the 
Confirmation of children enrolled in the current Sacramental 
Program on Friday night in Corpus Christi Church.  Saturday morning 
in Holy Trinity Church, more baptisms will be celebrated.  Then on 
Saturday night and Sunday, on the Feast of the Most Holy Body and 
Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi), the Parish will celebrate the Patronal 
Feast Day of the Corpus Christi Church community.  The major 
celebration will occur after the conclusion of the Corpus Christi 
Street Procession down and through Nundah Village, followed by a 
brief period of Adoration and concluding with Benediction.  Learning 
lessons from our 2024 Street Procession, all celebrations will 
conclude by 11:30am.        Continued on page two 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ,  
strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the community.   

We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong … report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal     
Ph:  3267 7306 Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Renae Collier -  Principal   
Ph: 3266 2405 Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal  
Ph:  3266 2100  Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 3.45pm  -  4.45pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

BAPTISMS  
2nd Saturday of the month at Corpus Christi Nundah  
3rd Saturday of the month at Holy Trinity Banyo 
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -   
Saturday (vigil) 6pm  and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES  
Corpus Christi, Nundah—Mon7am and Fri 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo—Wed 9am and Thursday 6.30pm  
Holy Trinity, Banyo—Thurs 7pm Holy Hour with Benediction 
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Doreen McKewin, Myah McGuigan, Fred 
Gomes, Justin Carr, Julie Cusack, Doug 
Desouza, Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena 
L’Huillier, Daniel Ligon, Maria Moltmann,  
Ennio Moresco. 
RECENTLY DECEASED 
 Fr Ashley Warbrooke  
Elvira Quinn (Funeral Wednesday 11th June at St Joseph’s 
Church, Nambour at 11.30am, burial at Nudgee Cemetery) 
ANNIVERSARY 
John Carr 
Tony Valadares 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
Pentecost Sunday 
“The Advocate, the Holy Spirit whom 
the Father will send in my name, will 
teach you everything and remind you 
of all that I told you.”  (John 14:26) 
The materialism of our society lures 

us to concentrate more on what we want than on what God wants 

for us.  The relativism of our world tells us that we should be 

tolerant of all things, that there is no absolute truth.  Pray to the 

Holy Spirit to transform our lives and to guide our thoughts, words 

and actions.  What you put in your mind, heart, and soul affects 

your actions.  Put good things in and good things will come out. 

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 
We are currently preparing envelopes for the next campaign 
period which begins in July.  If you are wishing to move across 
to an automated payment or are now using the Tap N Go 
machine, please let us know.  We will take your name off the 
list for envelopes.  Thanks Debra and Carmel.  

A VOCATION VIEW   
Pentecost Sunday –  

The disciples of Jesus made bold 

proclamations through the promptings of the 

Spirit. What is the Spirit prompting you to do? 

Be courageous and act on it! (Acts 2:1-11) 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

There will be food and drinks available again for march 
participants to consume once the March returns to the 
Corpus Christi Church grounds.  It would be helpful if 
Parishioners might be able to bring along a plate of goodies 
for a communal sharing of food.  
 

Just to complicate things a bit more for me in the days 
preceding Corpus Christi Sunday, I have a medical procedure 
(day surgery) on Tuesday, and because I will be under a 
general anaesthetic (and therefore cannot drive in the 24 
hours following), it is necessary for me to cancel the 9:00am 
Wednesday morning Mass at Banyo.  In fact, I will be taking 
Wednesday, June 18, off as a sick day.  My apologies for the 
inconvenience that it may cause the regular Mass goers. 
 

Then in the week beginning with Corpus Christi Sunday, 
there is the Solemnity Feast of the Nativity of St John the 
Baptist on Tuesday, June 24.  As it is a solemnity, I will be 
celebrating a 9:00am Mass in the Corpus Christi 
Church.  Then again, later in the week, on Friday, June 27, 
the Solemnity Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
occurs, and the celebration of this Mass will be at the usual 
9:00am time in the Corpus Christi Church.  That Sunday will 
be the Solemnity of Sts Peter and Paul, Apostles.  The annual 
Peter’s Pence Collection will be taken up during that 
weekend’s Parish Masses. 
 

Now, backtracking to the 7:30am Sunday Mass celebration of 
Trinity Sunday.  As part of that celebration, the Parish will 
again conduct a procession by Parishioners of flags 
representing the countries of their birth.  This year, the 
Parish intends to be a little better organised, and instead of 
approaching people in the final minutes before we start 
Mass, we are asking those Parishioners who would be 
attending the 7:30am Banyo Sunday Mass to write down 
their name (we only require one person per national flag) 
this weekend.  Our Parish boasts a wide ethnic base, and the 
procession of flags is an opportunity to showcase our multi-
ethnicity as an example of our Christian unity.  Now, it would 
also be appropriate for Parishioners to come dressed in their 
national costumes, should they like to.  Then, immediately 
following the 7:30am Mass, a free breakfast will be served in 
the nearby Brady Hall, so please plan to stay on for that too. 
 

Finally, I would like to acknowledge again, the generous gift 
of a gold-plated chalice and paten to the Corpus Christi 
Church community by Anthony (Tony) Gilmartin.  I did 
announce this publicly during last weekend’s Parish Sunday 
Masses, but it was too late to be included in last weekend’s 
Parish Newsletter.  On behalf of Banyo Nundah Parish, I 
thank Tony for his gift and assure him that those vessels will 
be used regularly and often. 
 

May the Lord continue to bless us and our endeavours 
throughout the busy period that lies immediately ahead for 
our Parish. 
  
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 



SAFEGUARDING POLICY 
The Archdiocese of Brisbane holds that children, young people 
and vulnerable adults are a gift from God with an intrinsic 
right to dignity of life, respect and security from physical and 
emotional harm.  
 
They are to be treasured, nurtured and safeguarded by all.  
 
This means that everyone in the Church must ensure that the 
fundamental rights of children, young people and vulnerable 
adults are respected.    
 
Our Local Safeguarding 
Representative, Ms Catherine 
Byrnes is available to speak 
with anyone about concerns  
around safeguarding issues.  
Her details are on the front 
page of the newsletter. 

 Confirmation Prayer 
Lord, You send out Your Spirit to touch the 
hearts of all people, so that they may believe 
in You and in Jesus whom You sent. Look 
kindly on all candidates for Confirmation as 
they listen to Your voice. Open their hearts to Your Spirit 
and bring to fulfillment the good work that You have begun 
in them. As we prepare these children for Confirmation, 
make each of us an instrument of Your love. Teach us to 
appreciate what is holy in others, and to be patient with 
what we do not understand. Deepen our faith in the Gospel 
and help us to pass it on by our example. We pray that You 
will continue to guide us and sustain us.  Through Christ our 

Lord, Amen. I We s 

CHANGE IS COMING!!! 
Register for Flocknote to receive the 
newsletter. Do this today! 
 
It will also be available on our website 
each Friday afternoon. 
To register for Flocknote and to get the news straight to your 
inbox use this link or scan the QR code here. 

Can you help us?  We are wanting to hear from 

anyone with experience flying a drone.  Phone Debra 
in the parish office for more details.  Thank you. 

MASS OF THANKSGIVING —ORDINATION OF  
DEACON SEAN PATRICK WOODS 
SATURDAY 14TH JUNE, 2025 AT 6PM 
CORPUS CHRISTI CHURCH, NUNDAH 
We are delighted to be celebrating the 
Ordination to the Presbyterate of Deacon Sean 
Woods with a Mass of Thanksgiving here on  
June 14th.  There will be a supper following the 
Mass to be held in Nolan Hall. Please consider if 
you’d like to attend the function following the 
Mass to celebrate this momentous occasion.  

Bookings for this event close on Wednesday 11th June for 
catering purposes. Use this link to book your place 
https://www.trybooking.com/events/
landing/1408532,  
or scan the QR Code  → 
 
 
It will also be appropriate for the Parish to offer a gift on this 
special occasion in the life of Dcn Sean.  We will take up a 
collection at weekend masses next weekend (June 7th and 8th) as 
outlined by Fr Dan in his message above. Please come prepared 
or use this link for online donations.  Use reference WOODS.    

 

Online Payment    

Parish Feastival Events 
Holy Trinity Feast 
The Feast of The Holy Trinity will be celebrat-
ed after 7.30am Mass on Sunday, 15th June. 
After Mass we will have soup and tea/coffee 
and cake. There will be lucky door prizes and a raffle.  Please 
come along and join us in celebrating the beginning of our Parish 
Feastival Week.  
 
Raffle tickets 3 for $2 and 6 for $5.  Proceeds from our raffle will 
support the SVDP Winter Appeal.  There will be cupcakes at the 

5pm Mass too! 
 

Corpus Christi Feast 
We will again be holding a Corpus Christi Pro-
cession after 9.30am Mass on 22nd June. We 

are needing volunteers once again to assist on the day. Those 
attending are asked to bring a plate to share for morning tea.  

SVDP Banyo News 
St Pius School students have filled the Vinnies Van with  donated 
canned food, cereal, milk, toiletries, blankets etc in support of St 
Vincent de Paul for our Winter Appeal.  
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Parish Calendar of Events this Week  
Monday 9 June  
The Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the Church 
7.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
 
Tuesday 10 June  
 
Wednesday 11 June 
St Barnabas 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity Banyo 
 
Thursday 12 June 
6.30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo  
7.00pm  Benediction and Holy Hour  
 
Friday 13 June  
St Anthony of Padua 
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 
Saturday 14 June  
NO Reconciliation, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah 
7.15pm Thanksgiving Supper for Fr Sean Woods 
 
Sunday 15 June  
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi, Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo  

Mass Settings   
Penitential Rite: Confiteor 
 
Gloria: Sung 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)  Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle 
in them the fire of your love.  
 
Sequence (Day Masses only) 
Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
 Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in 
 them the fire of your love.  
Alleluia! 
 
Apostles’ Creed:  Prayed 
 
Preface of Pentecost: 
Eucharistic Prayer: 1 
Eucharistic Acclamation: 2 
Lord’s Prayer:  Sung 
Solemn Blessing for The Holy Spirit 
 

Readings:  The Most Holy Trinity 
First Reading   Proverbs 8:22-31 
Second Reading  Romans 5:1-5 
Gospel Reading  John 16:12-15 

The Jubilee Prayer 
 

Father in heaven, 
may the faith you have given us 

in your Son, Jesus Christ, our brother, 
and the flame of charity enkindled 

in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

  
May your grace transform us 

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 
May those seeds transform from  

within both humanity and the whole cosmos 
in the sure expectation 

of a new heaven and a new earth, 
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, 

your glory will shine eternally. 
  

May the grace of the Jubilee 
reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, 

a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread 

the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, 
be glory and praise for ever. 

 
Amen. 

Exciting new for our Parish—we are hosting a  
Christian Art Prize Competition. 

The Australian Christian Art Prize welcomes entries for the inau-
gural prize, to be held in Brisbane in 2025.  The Prize is open to 
all works of art that address Christian themes.  These include 
any portrayals of scenes from the life of Christ, the Bible or the 
lives of the saints; Christian spirituality; Christian values and life; 
and God’s creation and promises to humanity.  We encourage 
you to bring your talent, creativity and passion to this theme.  
 
Entries are welcomed from artists from Australia 
and overseas. To enter, please go to:  
httyp://www.eventbookings.com/b/event/
australian-christian-art-prize-2025 or use the QR 
code.  
 
For more information , look for our new format newsletter avail-
able through Flocknote.  This includes a video promo with Arch-
bishop Mark Coleridge talking about art and religion. 


